

PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION MEETING Council Chamber 898 Elk Drive January 24, 2002 7:00 p.m.

_			
I		$T \cap$	ODDEL
1.	L.ALI		ORDER

II. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES

A. Minutes of November 15, 2001, regular meeting

IV. PUBLIC APPEARANCES

V. COMMITTEE REPORTS

- A. Stout Park-Tony Parrish
- B. Chetco Point Park-Craig Mickelson
- C. Softball/Soccer Fields-Paul Prevenas, Craig Mickelson
- D. Kidtown-Dori Frost
- E. Skate Park-Leroy Blodgett or Skate Park Comm. Rep.
- F. **SAY-**Bill Boynton
- G. Volleyball Courts-Dennis Barlow
- H. Parks Master Plan-Bill Boynton, Leroy Blodgett

VI. LIAISON REPORTS

A. Azalea Park Foundation - Lorraine Williams

VII. STAFF ANNOUNCEMENTS/CONCERNS/FOLLOWUPS

- A. Financial Report
- B. Parks & Fields Use Calendar Update
- C. Parking lot Azalea Park No. Bank Chetco softball field
- D. B-H Little League Bud Cross Park Improvements
- E. Donation of Bench by Paul Stymelski
- G. Other

VIII. COMMISSIONER COMMENTS

IX. ADJOURNMENT

Linda City of Brookings

City of Brookings Community Development Department

Memo

To:

Parks and Recreation Commissioners

Councilor Johns

Leroy Blodgett, Leo Lightle, Dennis Barlow, Dave Lentz, Randy Mitchem

Media: Curry Coastal Pilot

KURY Radio

From:

Linda Barker, Community Development Secretary (469-2163, ext. 203)

Date:

1/16/2002

Re:

Parks and Recreation Agenda for January 24, 2002, meeting

Here is your agenda packet for the January 24 meeting. This will be an exciting meeting as we welcome our new ex officio commissioner, Lisa Nowlin. Lisa is now a senior at Brookings-Harbor High School. Many of you will remember her when she served on the Parks and Recreation Commission during her sophomore year. Ex officio commissioners who serve on city commissions bring a student's point of view into discussions. While they vote on matters before the commission their vote is non-binding.

City Manager Blodgett is preparing a staff report on the parks master plan which will be distributed to you separately.

There are no activities presently scheduled for the parks during January or February. The adult softball league requested park reservations forms for their Slippery Banana Belt tournament which is traditionally held in February. We sent those out and expect to get them back soon. Meanwhile we are holding open the weekend of February 16 for their tournament.

Congratulations to our own Craig Mickelson who was recently appointed to the Board of Directors of the Oregon Coast Visitors Association. The association has a great website at www.visittheoregoncoast.com. Oregon Coast Visitors Association members are committed to making Oregon coast vacations memorable and our city parks are a great place to start those vacations.

If you are unable to attend the meeting please contact City Manager Blodgett, Chair Mickelson or me.

See you there.



898 Elk Drive Brookings, Oregon 97415 Phone (541) 469-2163 Fax (541) 469-3650 cityhall@brookingsor.org

The Home of Winter Flowers



November 19, 2001

Ms. Jennifer Legat 14766 Oceanview Drive Brookings OR 97415

Dear Jennifer:

Thank you for the wonderful Senior Project you organized for Azalea Park. Recruiting 35 to 40 other students to donate time to clean up around Kidtown and the Azalea Park flower gardens is no easy task. Both Parks and Recreation Commissioner Dori Frost and Commissioner Lorraine Williams were very pleased and impressed by the efforts of all the students.

On behalf of the City Council I want to add our personal thanks to those of all of the Parks and Recreation Commissioners for this kind and generous donation to our parks system.

Sincerely,

Bob Hagbom

Mayor

CC: Brookings-Harbor High School